
Diary Dates 

For Parents  

First Day Back  

Tuesday 6th September  

 

Y4 Bikeability  

Friday 9th September  

 

School Photos  

Wednesday 28th September  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Inset Day 

Monday 5th September  

 

October Half-Term  

24th - 28th October  

 

 Christmas Break  

19th December - 2nd January  

 

February Half-Term  

20th - 24th February  

 

Inset Day  

Monday 27th February  

 

Easter Break  

3rd - 14th April  

 

May Half-Term  

29th May - 2nd June  

 

Inset Day  

Monday 5th June  

 

Last Day of School  

Friday 21st July  

 

 

18th July 2022 

Part of the   

Visit our Twitter page for more pictures of this week’s events @KingsfieldSch 

School Attendance 

Clever Caterpillars 89.6%     Busy Bees 91.1%  

Terrific Tigers 96.0%      Charming Cheetahs 98.9% 

Perfect Panthers 94.2%            Learning Lions  88.4% 

Super Squirrels 97.4%  Brilliant Badgers 90.3%   Wise Owls 89.7%        

The winners for last week are Charming Cheetahs -  well done! 

Last weeks whole school attendance was 92.6%  

Our whole school target is 97.5% 

We monitor all children’s attendance very closely with the support of our Education Welfare Officer  

Also follow us on Facebook @kingsfieldfirstschool 

Year 4 Leavers  

What a lovely last week at Kingsfield our Year 4 children have had, the concert was            

fantastic and  much fun was had at bowling.   

Mrs Nesbitt even scored a strike! 

 

 

End of Term 

Dear Parents & Carers, 

The end of another year has arrived and we look back with many fond memories.  It has been particularly 

lovely to finish with the usual excitement of sports days, trips, concerts, parties, graduation and leavers 

concerts. 

As well as wishing the Year 4 children all the very best of luck as they head off to Middle School we  also 

have some fond farewells announce with Miss Dodds moving on to another post and Mrs Sawdon     

transferring to Reginald Mitchell as one of our MAT partner schools.  Both Miss Dodds and Mrs Sawdon 

will be truly missed but of course they leave with our love and very vest of wishes. 

When the school re-opens in September all of our electrical work will have been completed and parts of 

the school decorated, there may be another little surprise, hopefully, with the refurbishment of the front 

play park.  

Whilst this will be the last newsletter of this year, please remember we are still open to children on    

Monday and with the hot weather forecast please ensure your child brings a water bottle and sun hat 

with sun cream applied.  We will be doing everything to keep children as cool as possible and safe from 

the sun. 

A final thank you to all staff, parents and governors for your continued support and I hope you all have 

fabulous summer break. 

 

Best wishes, Mrs Butler 



School Meals  

As of September the price of school meals in increasing to £2.50 for children in Nursery, Year 3 and Year 4.  

If you think you entitled to benefit–related free school meals you can apply via the Staffordshire County Council website - 

https://apps2.staffordshire.gov.uk/web/fsmweb/ 

Alternatively, pop into the school office to collect a form.  

Arbor Parent Portal  

This week you should have received an email with instructions on setting up your Arbor Parent Portal.  

It is important that you sign into your account as this will be used for updating information regarding your child 

and any emergency contacts. It will also ask you to confirm any consents that we hold for your child such as 

permission for your child to go on social media or first aid permission etc.  

If you have any questions or haven't received your activation email then please contact the office.  

Biddulph Library Events  

19/07/2022 Pop in Craft events 3:30-5:30 Pop-in crafts. No charge. 

26/07/2022 Summer Reading Challenge Crafts 10:30-11:30 £1 per child, booking essential 

01/08/2022 Whodunit Sensory Science Workshop 2-3pm Free event for 5-11 spaces limited booking essential. 

05/08/2022 Lego Club Free. 10-11am booking essential 

10/08/2022 

Science Experiments with Dr. Orode 
Aniejurengho 11am-12pm and 1pm to 2pm Booking essential. Cost TBD 

19/08/2022 Summer Reading Challenge Crafts 10:30-11:30 £1 per child, booking essential 

24/08/2022 Lego Club Free. 10-11am booking essential 

01/09/2022 Sublime Science £4 per child. Time to TBD. 



Classes 2022-23  

Early Years  

Busy Bees and Clever Caterpillars 

 

 

 

 

Mrs Cheetham, Mrs Cowan, Mrs Spencer, Miss Matthews, Mrs Tomlinson, Miss Hill  

 

Year 1  

Terrific Tigers and Charming Cheetahs  

 

 

 

 

Mrs McAuley and Miss Sveikutis     Mrs Gray and Mrs Rutter 

 

Year 2  

Learning Lions and Perfect Panthers  

 

 

 

 

Mrs Nesbitt and Mrs Berrisford    Miss Mohring and Mr Bailey  

 

 

Key Stage 2 

Super Squirrels, Fantastic Foxes and Wise Owls  

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs Ashby and Mrs Cleaver   Miss Day and Mrs Cliffe  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Miss Duddridge and Mrs Stevens  

 

 

All staff wish you a safe and happy summer and look forward to    

receiving their new classes in Spetember, 




